April 24, 2018

Mr. Reece Parrish, Chairman Treasure Coast Regional Planning Council 6805 Bayard Road Fort Pierce, FL 34951

Subject: Retirement

Dear Reece:

This letter is my official notification to you and the Board that my last day of work at the Treasure Coast Regional Planning Council will be November 30, 2018. On that day I plan to retire.

I am excited about my impending retirement, but wanted to take a moment to thank you and the entire Board for all of the opportunities I have experienced working for Council. I have genuinely enjoyed being Council's Executive Director and I am proud of everything Council has accomplished. I will miss public service, my coworkers and colleagues, and all the board members I have worked with over the years when my retirement day comes.

Please let me know what I can do to help Council transition to a new Executive Director. Leaving Council in a position to continue its culture of excellence and relevance is very important to me and the region, so I would be happy to assist Council in making a smooth transition.

Again, I have truly enjoyed working at Treasure Coast Regional Planning Council. It is an extraordinary organization and I will always be grateful for the lifetime career opportunity. In the nearly 37 years I have worked for Council, it has never felt like a job, but rather a privilege I was always anxious to attend to.

Please feel free to contact me if you would like to discuss this matter further. Thank you again for everything.

Sincerely

Michael J. Busha, AICP Executive Director

MJB:lg

cc: TCRPC Board Members

FRCA and Executive Directors

County Administrators

Palm Beach County League of Cities

Treasure Coast Regional League of Cities

Treasure Coast Council of Local Governments